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SHAC Meeting Minutes
1/13/16
Meeting was called to order by Angela Taylor at 11:43a.m.
Introductions were made.
Angela encouraged everyone to invite someone to our meetings .  She also announced that our SHAC received an award from the State of Texas for being one of the top five in the state.  Bobby Poorman will be attending the “It’s Time Texas” conference in February.
Georgina Tezer summarized the Mother/Daughter program, which is now at eight campuses, and the pilot of the Father/Son program at Farmers Branch Elementary and Central Elementary for 5th grade.  The plan for 2016-2017 is to have an event that encompasses all groups:  Mother Daughter and Father/Son.
Karen Kaighan from Childrens’ Health explained a couple of programs they provide to schools.  “Population Health” is an outreach to the community with “telemedicine.”  Machines are provided in the school clinics for nurses to use which connect to a nurse practitioner at Childens’ Health to aid in flu and strep throat verification.  These services are approved as a billable expense, but billing does not occur at this time.  Schools in Cedar Hill, Dallas, Garland, Irving, Mesquite, and the Uplift Academy currently use this service.  Childrens’ Health is currently evaluating whether this service is reducing the number of ER visits.
“The Nurse is In” is another program provided.  These are monthly webinars on various topics, i.e. concussions, asthma.  They also provide in school training for healthcare and non healthcare employees.  Childrens’ Health also has literature and training for teen parents on how to take care of babies and assess illnesses.  Childrens’ Health also sponsors GoNoodle+ for all of the district.
Karen promoted the next SHAC Attack meeting on February 17 at the United Way of Dallas.
Angela indicated that HB2610 passed and the duration of the school year is now determined by minutes, not days.  The district is reviewing the impact HB2610 may have on the school calendar.
Angela distributed information on new dietary guidelines limiting the daily intake of added sugar to 10%, and the addition of some fats.  Rachelle Sherrin stated that school meals are already in compliance.
Angela stated that she received good feedback on the SHAC booth at “The Event” last spring and the plan is to continue our presence there.
The next SHAC meeting is on February 24, 11:30am-1pm.
The meeting was adjourned at 12:20pm
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